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27/02/2022 To the international organisations
in the field of education and science

Dear colleagues!

As you know, the Russian Federation supported by the Republic of Belarus has started a full-scale
invasion of Ukraine. The Ukrainian people have fought with dignity. However, the infrastructure
was destroyed. In particular, some schools, kindergardens, and other educational institutuions were
destroyed.

The war shows us the importance of education as a tool to counter propaganda. Education is
something that should promote the values of peace, democracy, love, and mutual respect. We
appeal to you because you understand this like no one other.

Nevertheless, now in our country we are talking not about the development of learning and
education. It is important to save people's lives and health.

Please contact the governing bodies of the European Union and the North Atlantic Treaty
Organization, and the governments of your countries with the following request:

- to protect the Ukrainian sky by sending peacekeeping aircraft here;

- to promote the exclusion of the Russian Federation from the United Nations Security Council, to
enact the UN peacekeeping contingent in Ukraine;

- provide Ukraine with as maximal military, financial and humanitarian support as possible.

The time for diplomacy has passed, the policy of appeasing the aggressor has led to irreparable
consequences. Please act as soon as possible.

With respect and love, on behalf of the members of our organization,
Executive Director of Ukrainian Association of Adult Education,
Mykyta Andrieiev



